
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 

DECEMBER 10, 2018 

 The Sheridan County Commissioners met in regular session at 9 A.M. in the 
Commissioners Office, Courthouse.  All members present.  Paul stated that the 
meeting would be conducted in accordance with the provisions of the Nebraska 
Open Meeting Act a copy of which is available on the guest desk.  Andersen made 
a motion to accept the agenda.  Krotz seconded the motion.  All voted aye.  
Andersen made a motion to approve the minutes of 11-26-2018.  Paul seconded 
the motion.  Paul and Andersen voted aye, Krotz abstained.   

Ward Wacker and Sherry Retzlaff of Gordon-Rushville Schools presented 
the 2019 Juvenile Justice grant application for signature.  The grant provides 
support for the School Resource Officer program.  The 2019 grant will be 
approximately $1,000 less than the 2018 grant due to a decline in student census.  
Wacker informed the board that a new officer has been trained and is ready to 
begin service when the present officer, Jeff Brewer takes over as Sheridan County 
Sheriff.   Andersen made a motion to approve the Juvenile Justice Grant for 2019.  
Krotz seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.  

  Road Superintendent Tom Kuester reported that his crews are working on 
the Sturgeon bridge South of Hay Springs and the Mills hill South of Gordon.   

 Carl Gilbert, Banner County Surveyor called to request temporary 
appointment as Sheridan County Surveyor for the purpose of establishing four 
survey markers in Section 13 Township 30 Range 46 for Larry Galyen.  Krotz made 
a motion to authorize the appointment of Carl Gilbert as temporary Sheridan 
County Surveyor to establish four survey markers.  Andersen seconded the 
motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye. 

 Extension Educator Jack Arterburn visited with the board about an 
upcoming Range Day on the Unit Cost of Production for livestock producers to be 
held on January 15, 2019 at Chadron State College.   

Adjourn:  10:40 A.M.    Loren L. Paul, Chairman 



 

 


